

January 28, 2008

Ms. Nannette Johnston Hardin County Schools 65 W.A. Jenkins Road Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701

Re: Hardin County Middle School

SCB Project No. 0719

Dear Nannette:

Following is a summary of items Sherman Carter Barnhart will present at the board meeting on Thursday, February 21, at which time we will be seeking Construction Document approval for this project.

On Thursday, January 31, Sherman Carter Barnhart met with Gary Milby, David Wyatt, Laura McGray of Radcliff Middle School and others to discuss the final Construction Document requirements for the aforementioned project. A follow-up Construction Document review meeting will be scheduled to verify that all final design issues have been addressed.

At the board meeting on February 21, Kenny Stanfield and I will be submitting the Construction Documents to the board and the final BG-3 form for approval.

If you have any questions or comments about this information, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Myra Vaughn Project Manager

c: Phil Gayhart, Kenny Stanfield